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Featured Layout of the May Newsletter
Andrew Hildebrandt

Andrew in front
of his layout.

Andrew is 8 years old and is in the 2nd grade at Waupaca Elementary School.
Andrew has been involved in Model Railroading for the last 5 years. He has been going
to Train Shows with his grandpa Roger since he was about 3 years old. Andrew started

his model railroading career with
Thomas the Tank and Friends.

Green Bay & Western 2-6-0, #56
taking on water at Waupaca while
Soo Line GP-35, #722 waits on the

interchange track to the WEL & RY.

Article continued on next page
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, THE
'Milwaukee

ROAD I

FROM THE CONDUCTOR
By: Jan Trierweiler

As most of you know, Michelle and I are now
the very proud parents of our daughter Meghan Maria.
The adventures (or perhaps misadventures) on our trip
to Bulgaria are probably already well known so I won't

t them here, but I don't think we will ever pick
i as a place to spend our summer vacation,

gbait is such a joyful addition to our family. It is
'cult to express how much she means

times I just have to hold her hand or touch
hjjr little toes to, make me believe that she is truly here.
By the way, the first words that she learned besides
mama and papa was CHOP CHOP. We have spent a
little time with Thomas the Tank so she is well on her way to being a model railroader.

As some of you might already know,
another member of our club had a baby on May 15th.
Dean and Stephanie Carriveau of Brillion are the
proud parents of a baby girl, Samantha Renee. Dean
took off a week from work to be with Stephanie and
Samantha. Stephanie has the summer off and will go
back to teaching 1st grade at Reedsville Elementary
School in the fall. The whole family will be at the
Strawberry Fest (they are breaking Samantha in
early with the trains) Stephanie is Michelle
Trierweilers sister. Michelle is already a very proud
aunt and spoiling her little niece like crazy

DON'T FORGET to help out whenever you can during the Strawberry Fest Train Show. This is our major
fund raiser and we need everyone's cooperation to make this a successful event. See the schedule
elsewhere in this issue for when you can help out. Don't forget to invite your spouse or significant others to
help out too—especially at the food stand.
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FROM THE CONDUCTOR
By: Jan Trierweiler

STRAWBERRY FESTIVAL TRAIN SHOW 2000

Well guys and gals, we have again
completed a very successful train show. This
had to be one of the largest number of venders at
our show as we had to get many additional
tables besides the ones at the Hendrickson
Center. Although the attendance on Sunday was
down from past years {the weather was too
nice). The overall number of people seemed
comparable to other years. As usual, the food
stand did very well under the direction of Chief
Cook Virginia Hildebrandt. Trixia Grant, Anke
Hildebrandt and Linda Schober were especially
helpful, along with others. Our increased
m e m b e r s h i p a l l o w e d u s t o s e t u p o u r p o r t a b l e '
layout for the first time in several years. Many members helped man the layout and keep the trains

running. Again it was a total team effort to set up
the facilities, help venders and clubs set up their
displays, run the layout, man the food stand, be
hosts to visitors, spend some money and finally
clean up at the end of the show. Speaking of the
end of the show, Trixia won the pool!!! Keeping it
in the family as her mother, Virginia won it last
year. A very special highlight of the show for me
was getting to ride the miniature train in front of
the Hendrickson Center with my daughter,
Meghan. Thanks again to all those who helped
and especially to Roger, who pulls all the details
together to make this a very successful show.
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W-h-a-m-m- 4e-r!
That's what all of the
professional, amateur, want-a-
bees, and duffers are supposed to
do at...

The WAMR Golf Outing,
Starting at 1 PM on.,

Sunday, August 13,2000

Come and enjoy the Waupaca Area Model Railroader's only non-railroading
outing. Even if you've never goifed before, or never held (or owned) a

club or ball, come and enjoy this annual good time. It's a family event, so
bring the junior engineers, conductors, husband, wife, boyfriend, or girlfriend
and enjoy. We have extra tees, balls, clubs, including a few for lefties, and a

couple of extra bags and carts. Keeping score is your option.

This year you will walk a little more. The "layout" is complete.
There are three long holes (190 to 200 yards) and you don't have to worry

about getting in each others way. Each hole has its own tee, fairway, and "green
depending on the weather, it might be a "brown".

As in the past, meat, buns and drinks will be provided. Please bring
a dish to pass. To keep us from having all main dishes or desserts,

please call Diane or Gordy (824-3233 at home,
824-2502 at the office)... and let us know what you are bringing...

we'll keep a "running" menu. Please let us know as soon as possible,
but hopefully no later than August 10th, so we have

enough meat and O'Doul's.

/ imagine Roger and Arpad will sneak a
meeting in there someplace.

Diane & I hope to see you all there.
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From The Conductor
By: Jan L. Trierweiler

MARINETTE TRAIN SHOW UPDATE

Just a short report on the Marinette Show. A big-big-big thank you to John
Poris for all his help at the show to get the layout up and running on Saturday
morning and helping the members get the decoders in their engines. After a few
tense moments on Saturday morning when the whole DCC system would not start
up, all the members jumped in, under the guidance of John, and worked through
the bugs to get the layout running. A few incorrectly wired plugs seemed to be the
major problem but some other small glitches also happened. Until we get a little
more familiar with the system, we will be doing a lot of trial and error to find the
problems. It is possible that the system is sensitive to heat, and it was HOT in the
gym, and this could also have let to some of the un-explained shutdowns and
problems. All in all, it was a pretty good show and the visits to Joe and Dave's
layouts (and the others too) made it a very enjoyable show. The true potential of
the DCC system was shown and I think everyone will agree that the investment
and hard work of installing it will be well worth it. I can't wait for the next show to
get some more trains running from Stevens Point to Wausau.

show.
Thanks again to John and all the members that made this another successful
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CLUB TO HOST FALL MEET 2001
By: JanL. Trierweiler

As most of you probably already know, we, the Waupaca Area Model Railroaders, will be
hosting the 2001 Fall Meet for the Winnebagoland Division of the National Model Railroad
Association The date for this meet is Saturday, October 6, 2001. The theme for the meet is
"2001-A LAYOUT ODESSEY". We are going to try to set a new standard for home layouts
available to conventioneers to visit. We would like to have as many members who have layouts to
have them open for viewing. It does not matter if your layout is finished or not—just operational.
Sometimes a "not completed" layout can be just as informative as a finished one, for your building
techniques can more easily been seen. Also, the size of layout is not important. Even a small
switching layout can be very interesting to see. Shows such as this one are also good incentive to get
to work on the layout and get some of those projects done to show the visitors. Also, if time allows,
you may want to produce a handout for your layout that might include: a track plan, statistics(curve
radius, feet of mainline, control system, etc.) and a history of your layout (fictional or real). I can
help you with this.

The format for the meet will be standard form with a general meeting at the Hendrickson
Center starting at about 9:00 AM. Included there will be clinics, venders, and fellowship. Usually,
the layout tours start after lunch, but since we have so many layouts available, we will start earlier,
possibly 10:00 or 11:00. The tours will last until about 5:00 or 5:30. A banquet t the Kings Table
will follow at 6:00 or 6:30. The banquet speaker will be our own Mike Kirk with a presentation on
the Waupaca Trolley Line. Along with the layouts, we will need help with the show at the
Hendrickson Center and with the food stand.

Each person having a layout displayed will need to confirm it with Roger or me and will need
to write a short paragraph describing your layout for the handout and map.

This may seem pretty early to be thinking about this, but you will be surprised how fast this
year will go by. The Thursday night work sessions will be a good opportunity to get some help in
getting your layout in good shape for the show. One other thing that might be of help would be to try
to have at least one other person to help you during the show. This will allow you to talk to the
visitors and not have to worry about running trains. Check with the club members who will not be
having their layout open for the show for some help. We will be discussing later about setting up for
visitors etc., if you never done a show before. Let's all work together to make this a show the people
will talk about for a long time!!
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From The Conductor

By: Jan Trierweiler ■

At a recent get together at a members house, we were discussing the status of his
layout- should he expand, tear out and start over, or leave as is. He made the statement
about his present layout, that if he had been a member of the club when he started the
layout he would had done things different. This is probably one of the best testimonials for
being a members of a club. The benefits that can be derived from club membership goes
far beyond just going to shows or having business meetings. It is drawing on all the
experiences of all the members. Some club members have been active model railroaders
for many years. (I have been active for 41 years) and have built many layouts. Also
having interacted with other model railroaders for many years members have gained an
immeasurable amount of information. At almost every club meeting you can see the
interaction between the club members discussing any number of subjects from track
layout to wiring to engine use. When members are able to draw on the resources of all the
other members for any area that could improve their layout they are better for the
experience. For many years I was a "lone wolf model railroader. I relied on reading
books and magazines for helping me, but for specific problems I encountered, I had to
figure it out for myself or just work around the problem. Eventually when I discovered
model railroad clubs and became an active member, a whole new world or resources
opened up to me. Now I had friends who knew how to wire, friends who had built many
layouts, and probably solved all those problems that I was going to encounter on future
projects. And it was a sharing process because perhaps I could share some of my
knowledge and experiences with other members. That's why clubs are so great and
why every member makes the club that much stronger. So if you have a problem or a
difficult situation, take advantage of the resources of your fellow members - you will
be a better model railroader for it - and don't forget to help others with your expertise.

.














